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Coming Soon:  
Property Inspections! 

Community-wide property inspections will 
take place shortly after Labor Day. 

Please assess your property for any needed 
action—especially shrubbery or trees that 
are overgrowing the sidewalks, damaged/ 
unsightly trim, siding, or shutters, or any 

debris stored on your property. 

Thank you! 

 
 
 

Volunteers needed to help 
plan for and execute the 2021 
Pool Opening. More details 
can be found on 
page 5 of the 
newsletter. 
 

 

THE MAINSTREAM 
Hiddenbrook Homes 

  Association   
 

www.hiddenbrookhomes.org 
 

1508A Sadlers Wells Drive 
Herndon, VA 20170 

 
 

 
 

 
  

Property Manager: 
Lisa Cornaire 

hiddenbrook_homes@hotmail.com 

Office Hours: 

Tues. & Thurs. 2-5pm or by 
appointment 

 

Office: (703) 318-7159 

Fax: (703) 437-973  

Pool: (703) 437-9736  

Mailing address:  

PO Box 582, Herndon, VA 20172 

  

Yard Waste Pick Up Delays 

Fairfax County Public Works has posted on their website that they are running 
behind on Yard Debris pick-up. They suggested you leave your bin at the curb 
until it is emptied. Unfortunately, the reported delays have been anywhere 

from one to four days. The pick-ups are sketchy at this point but hopefully, they 
will be back up to full service soon. 

http://www.hiddenbrookhomes.org/
mailto:hiddenbrook_homes@hotmail.com
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Clubhouse Parking Lot Closure 
 

The clubhouse parking lot will be closed Tuesday, September 8th and 
Wednesday, September 9th so that a seal coat, crack filling and re-striping of the 
parking lot can be performed. If you would like to use the tennis courts or 
playgrounds, please note that you'll need to arrive on foot or park on the street. 
If you park on the street, please be respectful of the homes closest to the 
clubhouse by not blocking driveways or mailboxes.  Please do not walk on the 
pavement while the parking lot is closed as the surface will be wet and need time 
to dry. The parking lot will be reopened on the evening of Wednesday, 
September 9th. This work is weather-dependent. If there is a rain delay, notice 
will be sent by email.  
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 Still Hungry  
 

Food insecurity is still a problem for many people in both Fairfax and Loudoun 
counties. In May, at the early start of COVID-19, Grace Covenant Church 
distributed blue bags within many communities to collect food items for those 
in need. Hiddenbrook was included in their efforts in May and also another 
collection effort that took place on Saturday, August 29th. 
   
Distribution to families in need has increased from 3,000 to 100,000 and since 
April 2020, 8,000 pounds of food have been collected and distributed by 
volunteers.  The increase in the call for donations is proof that the need has been 
consistent and continues to grow as this pandemic, and its aftermath, still have 
a devastating effect on many.   
 
The blue bags on August 29th were 
collected by members of the Grace 
Covenant Church Sterling and 
coordinated for distribution through 
the Mobile Hope - Loudoun 
organization which also covers the 
Herndon community in their efforts.  
Even though these food drives are 
being sponsored by a church, the 
reality is that this is all about humanity, 
caring for your fellow man and paying 
it forward when you can. No matter 
what faith or creed, this is about 
people being hungry and those who 
can help. As conditions have improved for some of us, there are still many who 
are not as fortunate. Give yourself the gift of helping someone else! 
 
A few pictures of those volunteer contributions and efforts are included on the 
next page. 
 
 



September 2020 Hiddenbrookhomes.org 
  

 
4 

As we mentioned in our May newsletter, there are other organizations that you 
can volunteer to join or make donations to that would be very much 
appreciated: 
 
Cornerstones Food Pantry in Reston (Embry-Rucker Shelter) 
Link 
Grace Covenant Church 

 

  
 

 
  

cornerstonesva.org
linkagainsthunger.org
mailto:info@gracecov.org
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Volunteers Needed 
 
The Pool Committee has been assigned to work with the Board to assess our 
needs, develop guidelines, and execute plans for the 2021 Pool Opening. If you 
are a Swim & Tennis member and are interested in working with the Pool 
Committee and Board on this activity, please email your interest to 
Hiddenbrookhomes@hotmail.com. 
 
 

 
  

mailto:Hiddenbrookhomes@hotmail.com
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Hiddenbrook Board of Directors 
(Meetings are *typically* held on the 3rd Tuesday of every month at 7 p.m. in the clubhouse) 

 

President Joan Koss joanekoss@outlook.com 

Vice President Clive Bayliss clive.bayliss@gmail.com  

Secretary Matt King mkk121975@hotmail.com 

Treasurer Pam Spencer pspencer11@cox.net 

Director at Large Kristin Leveto kjleveto@gmail.com 

   
Hiddenbrook Committee Chairs 

 
Architectural Review (ARC) Jason Wenrich stringcheesephish@yahoo.com 

 
Clubhouse Pam Spencer Pspencer9@outlook.com 

 
Communications Kristin Leveto Kjleveto@gmail.com 

 
Neighborhood Watch VACANT  

 
Pool Marcel van Vierssen hbmarcelv@gmail.com 

Activities Julia Zenger julia.zenger@gmail.com  

Swim Team Robert Yost hiddenbrookswimteam@gmail.com 

Tennis Tony Roane tonyroane@gmail.com 

 
 

If you are interested in receiving a printed copy of our monthly newsletter, please email your 
request to hiddenbrook_homes@hotmail.com 

If you are interested in joining any of the Hiddenbrook committees, please fill out the ‘Committee 
Interest Form’ from the documents page of the www.hiddenbrookhomes.org website and send it 

in to our property manager, Lisa Cornaire, at hiddenbrook_homes@hotmail.com 

mailto:joanekoss@outlook.com
mailto:clive.bayliss@gmail.com
mailto:mkk121975@hotmail.com
mailto:pspencer11@cox.net
mailto:kjleveto@gmail.com
mailto:stringcheesephish@yahoo.com
mailto:Kjleveto@gmail.com
mailto:hbmarcelv@gmail.com
mailto:julia.zenger@gmail.com
mailto:hiddenbrookswimteam@gmail.com
mailto:tonyroane@gmail.com
mailto:hiddenbrook_homes@hotmail.com
http://www.hiddenbrookhomes.org/
mailto:hiddenbrook_homes@hotmail.com
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  CLUBHOUSE CALENDAR 

 

 

Board Meeting 
7pm - 9pm 


